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P.O. Box 1326,  Sierra Vista, AZ 85636-1326  

The Hummer 
January 2018 

The Newsletter of the Hummingbird Stitchers Quilt Guild 
Website:  www.hummingbirdquiltguild.com          Email:  HSQG@hummingbirdquiltguild.com       

 

Guild meetings are held at Rother Education Center located at 3305 E. Fry Blvd., Sierra Vista unless otherwise noted. 

January Calendar 
 
 
1/3 Wednesday, 9 am, Bee 
 
1/4 Thursday, 8:30 am-4 pm, Open Sewing 
 
1/8 Monday, 6 pm, Quarterly Business Mtg, Pro
 gram Meeting, see pg 2 
 
1/9 Tuesday, Workshop, see pg 3 
 
1/10 Wednesday, Program Meeting, see pg 2 
 
1/11 Thursday, 8:30-4 pm Open Sewing 
 
1/16 Tuesday, 9 am, Board of Directors, Country 
 House 
 
1/17 Wednesday, 9 am, Bee 
 
1/18 Thursday, 8:30 am-4 pm, Open Sewing 
 
1/24 Wednesday, 9 am, Bee 
 
1/25 Thursday, 8:30 am-4 pm, Open Sewing 
 
1/29 Monday, 6 pm, Blue Moon 
 
1/31 Wednesday, 9 am, Blue Moon 
 
1/31 Quilt Show Entry Forms Deadline, see  
 pg 9  
 

February Preview 
 
2/1 Thursday, 8:30-4 pm, Open Sewing 
 
2/5 Monday, 6 pm, Program Meeting, see pg 2,
 BLOTTO DUE 
 

*******President’s Message******* 

An d  Wh at  A  Ye ar  I t  W as ! ! ! ! 
 
For 40 years, The Hummingbird Stitchers Quilt 
Guild has been serving the Sierra Vista community 
with the gifts of our hands and our hearts.  We will 
receive the 2017 Mayor's Arts & Humanities 
Award for Visual Arts Organization. The awards 
ceremony will be at the Cochise College Commu-
nity Room on Sunday, January 28 at 3 pm.  Every-
one is invited to represent and celebrate our Guild 
at the ceremony. We'll be displaying some of our 

beautiful community quilts. 

2017 has been a year of incredible service projects 
that have touched the lives of cancer patients, fos-
ter children, disaster victims, veterans, our elderly 
neighbors, and others less fortunate than ourselves. 
As I count my blessings, I include all our members 
because each of you make this a friendly, welcom-
ing, and caring group. Here's to a Joyful 2018 that 
will continue our traditions of creativity, service, 

friendship and lifelong learning! 

From my family to all of yours, Happy 2018!  

 Deb 
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UPCOMING PROGRAMS 2018 

 

January 8 and 10, 2018: (Note the dates) Darlene Miller, an AZ Quilt Guild Traveling Teacher, will present 

two lectures.  On Monday, January 8, the lecture will cover, “How to select the Best Quilting Design for your 

Quilt.” This will be a unique and fun concept to explore. On Wednesday, January 10, the lecture will concen-

trate on “Fabric Preparation and Accurate Cutting.”   Your quilts will be a long- arm quilter delight when pre-

pared with these few techniques.  

 

February 5 and 7, 2018:  Dusty and Stephanie Farrell of Country Stitchin’ from Cambridge Springs, PA, 

will present a lecture on “New Tools, Rulers and Templates for Home Quilting” with trunk show and “The 

Fun of Quilting and Long Arming” with trunk show.  Also they will have templates and rulers for sale.  Check 

out the website at: www.cscountrystitchin.com. 

 

March 5 and 7, 2018: Mathew and Heidi Pridemore of the Whimsical Workshop in Gilbert, AZ, will present 

two different programs.  On Monday, March 5, she will present, “How Do We Come Up with These Ideas?”  

It is about how they got started in the fabric industry with a behind-the-scenes look at how our industry works.  

On Wednesday, March 7, the second lecture is, “A Few of My Favorite Things,” which covers favorite tools, 

tips for quilting and ideas about setting up your studio.  Check out their website at: 

www.thewhimsicalworkshop.com. 

 

April 2 and 4, 2018:  Amazing Quilts by Grace. Grace Errea will present two different lectures and trunk 

shows:  “Using Value to Design,” and “Steps to Create a Quilt,” which highlight her Fiber Art skills.  “Using 

Value” will discuss how to use and see value to create amazing, successful quilt pieces.  “Steps to Create” will 

share Grace’s tips and techniques to consider so you may create beautiful quilts.  Check out her  website: at: 

www.amazingquiltsbygrace.com   
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UPCOMING WORKSHOPS  2018 

 

January 9, 2018:   Darlene Miller will walk us in circles with her class on Radiant Suns.  Your fabric selec-

tion will make each quilt unique while expanding your comfort zone with circles!! Now is your 

chance!  Learn an easy no- pin technique to create beautiful smooth, curved seams and blocks.  No experi-

ence necessary and easy for beginners as well.  You will be surprised at what you can create.  With your 

choice of color and fabrics you can have suns radiating or simply an array of beautiful colors.  Class time 

will be 9 am-3 pm. Class and pattern cost: $38; optional template available for $27.  If you did not pre-order 

your templates, then you may be able to order them on the date of the class to be shipped to us in late Janu-

ary. 

February 6, 2018:  Dusty and Stephanie Farrell will offer multiple potential classes 9 am-12 noon.  Dusty is 

available to present a class on longarm techniques, while Stephanie can present a morning class on quilting 

with your home domestic machine.  Number and type of classes will depend on interest.  Cost $25 per per-

son.  Quilters will be able to sample Dusty’s rulers and template during all classes.  Check out their website 

and on YouTube at: www.stores.cscountrystitchin.com/dusty-farrell-longarn-classes-1.  Or email Eileen or 

Nas about which classes and what times  that interest you. 

 - If interested, contact Eileen at 520-642-6674 or straycatz2@vtc.net or Nas Mazuji at  

  nmazuji@gmail.com 

 - All classes must be paid in advance 

 - Supplies list and pictures posted on the Programs and Workshops tab on HSQG website 

 

Here is an interesting link to check out the  results 

of the 2017 survey of U.S. quilters 

http://quilts.com/assets/qia-2017-results.pdf?

mc_cid=2d42d560b6&mc_eid=72c1ed0c3d 
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1/3 Kay Warthan 

1/6 Shirley Auchincloss 

1/6 Mickey Wilson 

1/6 Mary Kay Holcomb 

1/17 Jean Kroger 

1/17 Carol Hawkins 

1/18 Shari Ward 

1/19 Jeannine Grabowska 

1/20 Caroline Frank 

1/27 Joan Bates 

1/27 Joy Bradley 

1/27 Dot Rhodes 

1/28 Kay Keene 

1/29 Nancy Tucheck 

1/1 Paulette Woodall 

There are some members who haven’t renewed 

their membership for this year.  Please see Ann 

Walker to bring the membership database up to 

date and keep your newsletter coming!  Also, in 

order to submit a quilt for the show in March 

2018,  your membership must be up to date.  

HSQG Contacts 

President 

Deb Scott  dyscott6@gmail.com 

Past President 

Diane Williams  wildflower1949@live.com 

Future President  

Mary Kay Holcomb holcombamk@live.com 

Secretary 

Carol Speared              cspessard@cox.net 

Treasurer 

Wendy Seals  wendyseals@msn.com 

Newsletter Editor  

Starr Seesler  sseesler@yahoo.com 

Webmaster 

Shirley Gray  sagray3@cox.net 

Membership 

Ann Walker  ann.walker@live.com 

Holiday Party 

Congratulations Ladies!  Another wonderful event.  

I forgot to give someone the pins from the National 
Quilt Museum. We had decided to give them out at 

door prizes. 

I can randomly pick numbers and designate them 
from the latest membership roster Ann sent. That 
way, someone who may not have been at the par-

ties would still have a chance of receiving one. 

Any objections?  Random is as random does! 

Deb 

 

BLOTTO DUE FEB 7 

This is the latest Blotto pattern and instructions are 

available as usual in the clubhouse and on the web-

site. 
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Quilt Donations for December 

There were a total of 56 quilts distributed during 

the month of December. 

Cochise County Foster Care   21 

Forgach House    17 

W I C Program    18 

 

*Singer Featherweight For Sale* 

Rolling carrier, new cord.  Purchased 2011.  

Serviced in 2016.  Never used except for 

testing. $250 or best offer for machine and 

carrier.  Call Joy Bradley at 520-803-0209. 

 

Picture above is Deb Scott and friend in St Lucia, 

W.I  

HSQG also sent quilts to Eileen Ahearn’s aunt 
in Florida and Betty Folkner’s brother in 

Texas.   

Picture above is Gail Staples and Kay Keene.  

Kay would like to thank the Guild for the tropical 

quilt to be sent to her stepson living in St. John, 

U.S. Virgin Islands.  Two hurricanes hit St. John 

several months ago.   

HSQG Sent Quilts to Hurricane Victims  
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***Taking Care of Our Own**** 

Our sincerest heartfelt condolences for their loss to 

the family of Debbie Griffin. 

Our heartful condolences for their loss to the fam-

ily of long-time member, Nancy Freauff. 

Doris Wells submitted this poster from Valley 

Quilters Guild; Valley Quilters Guild will recipro-

cate by inserting our “Quilts of the Huachucas” 

poster in theirs. 

Please feel free to submit articles, suggestions, pat-

terns, or want ads to buy or sell anything quilt re-

lated.  We do not promise publication of all sub-

mitted items.  We will, however, endeavor to pub-

lish all items that are applicable to the Guild’s 

charter within a reasonable time frame.  All items 

must be written in an e-mail or on paper.  The edi-

tor cannot take responsibility for verbal requests.  

Request deadline is the 20th of the month.  Please 

send all contributions to the Newsletter Editor.      

Guild Website:   www.hummingbirdquiltguild.com 

Guild Email:  

HSQG@hummingbirdquiltguild.com 

Holiday Party 2017 

Debbie Guilmette, Wendy Seals, and Nancy Banz here are checking out the beautifully wrapped gifts for the 

fabric exchange game.  There are more festive party pictures on the website. 

WHOPPING SALE ON EMBROIDERY 

THREAD AND FLOSS 

Keep your hands out of the fudge and the fruitcake!  

Cross stitch a gift and practice on the new embroi-

dery machine that Santa brought.  The Boutique 

has a LOT of high quality machine embroidery 

thread and embroidery floss for sale.  ½ price on 

threads during the month of January.  Christmas 

fabric and panels 1/3 price. 
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Kay Warthan’s Fabulous Chili Rellenos Casserole 

1 Cup 1/2 and 1/2 Cream 

2 Eggs 

1/3 Cup Flour 

1-27 oz Can Whole Green Chilis 

8 oz Monterey Jack Cheese, grated 

8 oz Sharp Cheddar Cheese, grated 

1-8 oz Can Tomato Sauce 

Beat cream, eggs, and flour until smooth.  Split chilis, rinse seeds, and drain on paper towels.  
Mix cheeses.   Spray pan or use butter.  Then layer liquid mix, chilis, and cheese.  Reserve 1/2 
cup of cheese for top.  Pour tomato sauce on top and sprinkle cheese.  Bake at 350 degrees for 
1 hr until cooked in center.  Test with knife.  

A doubled recipe for a party requires the same cooking time. 

36th Annual 2018 Tombstone Quilt Show 
Tombstone Art Gallery 

P O Box 956 Tombstone, AZ 85638  
      

February 1st through February 28th, 9:30 am to 
4:30 pm daily  
 
January 17-Deadline for application.   
This is an open show available to everyone (as long 
as you can be responsible for bringing in and picking 
up your quilt.)  Non member crafts will not be ac-
cepted.  

 

January 30-Bring quilts to Gallery between 12 noon 
and 4:30 pm. 
 
February 1st-Show Opens February 1 -16-Voting for 
People’s Choice Awards  
  
For application and further information contact De-
siree Pursley, at taaquiltdirector@yahoo.com. 

 

Quilt Show Entry Forms are on pages 8 and 

9.   Vintage quilt form is on website.  Dead-

line for entry forms is January 31, 201. 
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